
  

 

 

 
 

 
October 18, 2021 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 

 
Recommendation approving the Mayor sign the MOU between the City of Sun Valley and City of Ketchum to 

create a single construction contract for roadway improvements. 
 
Recommendation and Summary 
Staff is requesting the Council approve the Mayor sign the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between 
the City of Sun Valley and City of Ketchum to create a single construction contract for the Sun Valley Road 
Rehabilitation and Repair Project.  
 
“I move to authorize the Mayor to sign the MOU with the City of Sun Valley” 
 
The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• Both the City of Sun Valley and City of Ketchum received funds from ITD for repair and rehabilitation of Sun 
Valley Road 

• The MOU was developed to coordinate construction and limit impacts to residents and business owners on 
Sun Valley Road 

 
Introduction and History 
In 2019 the City of Sun Valley lead conversations with the Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) on behalf of 
both the City of Sun Valley and City of Ketchum to consider taking over ownership of Sun Valley Road east of 
Main Street and extending 3.5 miles to Sun Valley City limits. 
 
At this time negotiations have been completed, funds received  from ITD, and ownership of  Sun Valley Road 
transferred to each city.  Pre-design services are underway with an anticipated construction kick off in the 
Spring of 2022.   
 
Sustainability Impact 
None 
 
Financial Impact 
Combining construction projects limits contractor mobilization costs and reduces construction costs. 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments: 
Memorandum of Understanding 
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